
 

 

22/12/23 Christmas Update 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Our week has been wonderful with all of the year groups taking part or leading our Christmas services in St. 

Bridget’s Church.  It has been a joyful week in which the children have shared and reminded us all of the 

wonder of the first Christmas.  In our last assembly we reflected on this again and shared a fun Christmas 

video with the children. I could tell they enjoyed it from all of the cheering and laughing.  The link is here 

Christmas Video as well as on our website. 

 

Chess Update 

During this term the chess team has played a number of matches and most recently participated in the 

National Chess Competition.  They played three local secondary schools (Calday, Wirral Grammar and 

Birkenhead Independent) only losing to Calday and have now qualified for the next round after Christmas.  I 

would like to thank Mr Carr for his coaching and Mr Coughlin for helping to organise the chess in school. 

 

Contacts and E-safety 

If there are new mobile devices in the family please ensure that school has any updated contact details for 

parents and carers for the new term.  If your child receives a mobile device please think about e-safety.  

There a number of links on our website that are useful Link to e-safety .  E-safety is one of fastest growing 

safeguarding concerns in schools.   A useful starting point can be to consider what settings would be 

helpful as well as making time to talk regularly to your child about their use of the internet. 

 

Polite reminder 

Dogs are not allowed on the school site.   

 

Some dogs have been tied up outside the school gates by the church yard.  I appreciate most dogs are 

friendly but this can change easily when there are so many children and families going through the gate at 

the start and end of the day.  Some of our children are very anxious around dogs and this can be 

challenging for them coming to and from school. I would ask that different arrangements are made for 

dogs rather than tying them up on the entrance and exit to school. 

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Neil Le Feuvre 

 

St Bridget’s C of E Primary School 
 

St Bridget’s Lane, 
West Kirby, 

Wirral CH48 3JT 
Tel: 0151 625 7652  

Headteacher: Mr Neil Le Feuvre  
Email: schooloffice@stbridgets.wirral.sch.uk 

Website: https://st-bridgets.eschools.co.uk/website  
                   

“Love your neighbour as yourself.” 
Luke 10:27 
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